AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 11th day of January, 2012

Roll Call:              
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
      


      
Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman


Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman  

Also Present:
        
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James W. Osborne, Town Engineer



        
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL
The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

Councilwoman Greene led the pledge to the flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
There were no changes to this agenda. 
5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $548,477.75, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

6.
EAST COLDENHAM HAMLET STUDY: Discussion and Comments

Supervisor Booth asked the Town Board if they had any question or 
comments on the material that was distributed to them at the November 16th, 2011 Audit/ Workshop Meeting regarding this matter. 
The Town Board authorized Supervisor Booth to contact Saccardi and Schiff to schedule a date to conduct a Special Public Meeting regarding the East Coldenham Hamlet Study. 
7.
RECREATION:


A.
2012 Seasonal Ground Maintenance



i.
Chadwick Lake Park

Supervisor Booth said Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, has submitted a request to exercise their option to select R. Brewer Landscaping to continue the grounds maintenance at Chadwick Lake Park for 2012. Supervisor Booth said he has received comments from other landscaping firms with regard to the great job R. Brewer Landscaping is doing at the park. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated December 29, 2011, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation to continue the service of R. Brewer Landscaping for the grounds maintenance at Chadwick Lake Park for the year 2012 at a weekly rate of $260.00 per week. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said the 2011 bid for Seasonal Grounds Maintenance at Chadwick Lake Park included options for the years 2012 and 2013.

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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ii. Additional Properties

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated December 29, 2011, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Park, Recreation & Conservation, to continue the service of Lynn Warren Landscaping for the grounds maintenance at the Filter Plant, Delaware Aqueduct, Monarch Drive, Gunsch and Baxter Properties for the year 2012 at a weekly rate of $275.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said the 2011 bid for the above projects were included in options for 2012 and 2013 of this bid.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
 
B. T-Shirts Sealed Bid Request

Supervisor Booth said Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, is requesting to go out to bid to purchase T-Shirts for the 2012 program year.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to authorize Town Clerk Zarutskie to set a bid schedule with Robert Petrillo for a T-Shirts Bid subjected to the review and approval of Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
 
8.
DATA PROCESSING: Memory Module Purchase

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw $79.98 from the Computer Reserve Account number 001-878 for two memory chip upgrades for Animal Control. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.  

DISCUSSION: Mr. Piaquadio said the current balance in the Computer Reserve Account is $97,623.55. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the purchase of 2 memory chip upgrades from FLC Equipment for two computers at Animal Control in the amount of $79.98. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
 
9.
BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS: Town Hall Entrance Field Stone Walls

Supervisor Booth asked Les Cornell, Buildings and Grounds Supervisor, to solicit a quote for a stone wall to finish the entrance way of Town Hall. Mr. Cornell asked Lynn Warren Landscaping of Newburgh, New York who gave a quote for two field stone walls approximately 2 feet wide, 2 feet tall and 16 feet long for the amount of $2,495.00 each for a total of $4,990.00.
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said if the stone wall has not been included in one the Town’s improvement projects then an environmental review should be done before the Town Board takes action. Mr. Taylor also suggested that if the Town Board is considering a sign for the front of the Town Hall then it should also be included in the review. 

James Osborne, Engineer for the Town, said he will have an EFA done for the stone wall and the sign for Town Hall and present it to the Board at the Tuesday, January 17th Town Board Meeting.
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10.
ANIMAL CONTROL:


A.
T-93 Withdrawal

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated December 29, 2011, submitted by Lieutenant Michael Clancy, to withdraw funds from the T-93 account pay vouchers for veterinarian services performed by Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for the months of October and November in the amount of $283.50. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
 

B.
T-94 Withdrawal

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated December 29, 2011, submitted by Lieutenant Michael Clancy to withdraw funds from the T-94 account pay vouchers for veterinarian services performed by Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for the months of October and November in the amount of $1,288.89. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
 
11.
ENGINEERING:


A.
Mountain Lake Subdivision Drainage District
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the Town accepted the road in the Mountain Lake subdivision. The detention basins and other drainage improvements have also been completed for this subdivision. The applicant is conveying the individual lots in the subdivision but he is not constructing the houses. The stormwater prevention plans that are on those lots required the undertaking of the builder of those lots. Before acting on the drainage district and the acceptance of those improvements it is advised that the Town put measures in place which will subject the purchasers of the lots to individual stormwater permits when they apply for their building permits. The developers would have to put in place restricted and mandated areas of non disturbance and be notified that they will have to undertake the stormwater improvements and obtain permits for them. 
>    The declarations are in place and have been recorded.

>    The Board has proceeded to enact an amendment.

>    There are stormwater management provisions required for individual permits for lots.   
The Town Board is now in the position to adopt a resolution for the acceptance of the drainage district improvements.

Councilwoman Greene and Councilman Woolsey asked to have something in writing that only the individual lot owner is responsible for the drainage improvements on their lots and not everyone in the district.
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Final Order of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh Establishing the Mountain Lake Subdivision Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve a Resolution Making Certain Determinations in Relation to and approving the Establishment of the Mountain Lake Subdivision Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York Pursuant to Article 12 of the Town Law. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
 

AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING    JANUARY 11, 2012     PAGE 4

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Consent and Acceptance of Town Board to Dedication of Drainage Improvements Subdivision Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
 

B.
Pinnacle Subdivision Storm Drainage District 
James Osborne, Engineer for the Town of Newburgh, said this action is for the Town’s soil and erosion measures for the disturbed areas for the above project.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve a Resolution Making Certain Determinations in Relation to and approving the Establishment of the Pinnacle Subdivision Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York Pursuant to Article 12 of the Town Law. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
 
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Final Order of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh Establishing the Pinnacle Subdivision Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
 
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Consent and Acceptance of Town Board to Dedication of Drainage Improvements for the Pinnacle Subdivision Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
 

C.
ANG Water District Permit Agreement

Mr. Taylor said the Board conducted a public hearing on the proposed establishment of a new water district for the Stewart Airport Air National Guard Base. Subsequently, the Board adopted a SEQR negative declaration and a public interest resolution subject to permissive referendum. Notice of the adoption of that resolution was posted and published and following the expiration of the permissive referendum period without submission of a petition, the Town Clerk filed certifications in accordance with law.

In order to address certain concerns of Board members regarding the fact that the Base consists entirely of State lands and accordingly is not subject to property tax or relevies for unpaid utilities. We also prepared an Agreement between the Town and the Air National Guard, which is entitled Water Connection Permit Agreement. The Agreement includes, among other things, provisions pursuant to which the Air National Guard agrees to pay the Town’s charges and late payment penalties and entitles the Town to discontinue water service in the event of an uncured payment default. The Agreement has been executed by Verle L. Johnson, Jr., Brig Gen, NYANG, and Commander.
Mr. Taylor asked the Board if they had any concerns with the Water District. 

The Town Board did not mention any.
Mr. Taylor said he will have the final order of establishment prepared for the January 17th Town Board Meeting. New York City has not yet formally approved the provision of water service to the Base, but this last step will satisfy what City officials previously advised was the prerequisite for the approval.   
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D.
Request for Authorization to Solicit Proposal for Engineering Services for Inspection of Stewart Airport 1.8 Million Gallon Water Storage Tank

James Osborne, Engineer for the Town of Newburgh, said he will present the Town Board with a list of three engineering proposals at the January 17th Town Board Meeting. The proposals will be for phase 1 for the above project, which is the inspection of the coating of the tank and identification of any deficiencies with recommendation for addressing the deficiencies with a preliminary cost estimate. The Town Board has authorized the establishment of a Capital Project for this proposal with an initial sum of $500,000.00.

E.
Gardnertown Road Culvert

Supervisor Booth said there was severe flooding in the area of the Gardnertown Road Culvert, due to hurricane Irene. 

Mr. Osborne said he received a letter from Maser Consulting stating Mr. Dopico, P.E. visited the Gardnertown Road Culvert and observed the recently developed depression in the middle of the roadway pavement. The depression is around the centerline stripe area and approximately above the middle of the stream. 
After cursory inspection of the underneath surface of the culvert they noticed an increase in the separation gap between the corrugated metal arch section and bottom surface of the stone masonry directly underneath the depression since they were last at the site in September of 2011.

It is their opinion that immediate remedial action needs to be taken to prevent the structure from partial collapse. It appears that the middle section of the metal arch is losing its integrity and structural capacity. 

Mr. Osborne said the materials for this repair have been delivered and the Town is prepared to do these repairs this coming weekend. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to declare the Gardnertown Road Culvert an emergency as of General Municipal Law relating to competitive bidding. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
 

12.
WATER SUPPLY: Budget Transfer


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfers dated January 11, 2012, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, as follows:


FROM




TO



AMOUNT


Interfund Budget


Sludge Hauling 


040.9902.0900


8330.0457


$100,000.00


040.9902.0900


830.430


    

Interfund Budget


NYC Water Cost
                16,500.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
 
AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING    JANUARY 11, 2012     PAGE 6
13.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:01 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:01 p.m.
                                            Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
